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 2021 Board of Directors 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Calendar of Events 

May 18th General Meeting – Bob Brown Chevrolet, Urbandale 

May 29th - 31st Flying Low Autocross at the Ankeny Airport – See Flyer 

Jun 15th General Meeting – TBD 

Jun 26th - 27th Wheels Down at the Chariton Airport – See Flyer 

Jul 20th General Meeting – TBD 

 

 Nichole DiMaio, President 
 naparnell@gmail.com 
 312-523-7158 

 Luke Stilley, Competition Director 
 elkiestills@gmail.com 
 515-418-0382 

 Carrol McCracken, Vice President 
 carroldmccracken@gmail.com 
 515-291-7688 

 Mike Golightly, Points & Membership 
 glight1sg@gmail.com 
 515-238-7678 

 Jeff Jackson, Secretary 
 jeffjackson27@hotmail.com 
 712-260-5451 

 Dave Howard, Editor 
 zzshark74@msn.com 
 515-244-1714 

 Laurie McCracken, Treasurer 
 laurieannemccracken@gmail.com 
 515-291-1111 

 Pat Whalen, Social Media Director 
 whalenp11@msn.com 
 515-229-9313 

 Gary Foster, NCCC Governor 
 gfoster852@hotmail.com 
 515-823-1849 

  
  
  

 Wayne Weidmann, Member at Large 
 vetteman916@mchsi.com 
 515-223-6164 
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Officer Reports 

From the President… 

It is May my fellow Corvette enthusiasts!  We are 

certainly having an Iowa spring with all the 

seasons in the same week.  It was so great to 

finally meet in person again in April.  Our 

Memorial weekend autocross is a go at the 

Ankeny airport and we hope to see you all there 

whether you are driving, learning or working. 

If you are interested in learning and trying 

autocross, we have plenty of seasoned drivers who 

would be more than happy to give rides, pointers, 

tips and recommendations.  It is a great, safe way 

to learn your car’s limits in a safe controlled 

environment.  If you have never checked out the 

Iowa Aviation Heritage Museum onsite, I highly 

recommend it.  They have lots of historical items 

and neat old aviation items.  The Aviation 

Museum members are super friendly and willing 

to explain many of the items.  These fine folks 

will be grilling lunch all three days and making 

dinner Saturday evening for donations to maintain 

their museum.  Please bring cash or check. 

May is also the season for many of our young 

enthusiasts to graduate.  With graduation in the 

air, I would also like to take a moment to remind 

everyone about the West Region Scholarship.  

This scholarship is available to children and 

grandchildren of NCCC members.  Our region 

works year-round to fund the scholarship for 

recently or anticipating graduates seeking 

continued education.  I myself was lucky enough 

to be a recipient when I was starting college.  I 

highly recommend having your immediate family 

members apply.  The details can be found at 

www.westregionNCCC.com/Scholarships.  The 

application deadline is August 1st. 

Keep those gears turning, 

 Nichole DiMaio,  President 

 

Governor’s Message… 

Hi, everyone!  We are moving forward at full 

speed with our Ankeny low-speed autocross, 

scheduled for May 29-31 at the Ankeny Airport.  

Planning for the Chariton event is also on-

schedule for June 26-27.  I hope to see a lot of 

you at these events – either to participate, to work, 

or to just check it out as a spectator. 

Since my last Governor’s Report, I attended the 

Governor’s Meeting in St. Louis and I have a few 

things to report, as follows: 

• Several regions are trying out Time 

Trials, where you run timed laps but there 

are other cars on the track at the same 

time.  From what I heard, they’ve had 

good luck so far and participants seem to 

like them. 

• There is no drag index for the new C8 

Corvettes.  RCDs will collect data this 

year and decide on indexes for next year. 

• In the RCD meeting, they discussed 

allowing smaller steering wheels & quick 

release for all cars.  For safety reasons, 

this idea was voted down. 

• There was discussion about pandemics 

and how to handle it if things get bad, 

again, or how to be prepared if we should 

have another one.  RCDs are working on 

this as it affects competition events. 

• C7 Grand Sports will now race in MM 

Class (Same subgroup as M & N). 

• There have been some issues with NCCC 

membership cards.  The printing is 

misaligned.  Contact Nan Brittain or me if 

yours is not right. 

• We were, again, told to get waivers 

signed for all events, including meetings.  

I’m checking to determine if our method 

of obtaining signatures at meetings is 

appropriate. 

NCCC has received 14 scholarship applications 

this year.  They will award 7 scholarships.  This is 

different than the West Region scholarships that 

are available.  I would encourage any CCI 

member, their child or grandchild who plan to 

attend an accredited college or a 

vocational/technical school to apply for one of 

the WR Scholarships.  To do so, go to the West 

Region website at www.westregionnccc.com 

and click on Scholarships.  Deadline for 

mailing your completed application in is 

August 1. 

As I wrote this message and thought about the 

material I was writing, it occurred to me that 

many of our members may not understand how 

our club functions and what the relationship with 

http://www.westregionnccc.com/Scholarships
http://www.westregionnccc.com/
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NCCC is.  Let me explain… The National 

Council of Corvette Clubs, Inc. (NCCC) was 

founded as an all-volunteer, non-profit 

organization in 1959 by a small group of Corvette 

owners/enthusiasts.  The purpose of NCCC was 

(and still is) to promote interest in Corvette 

ownership and operation, to publish information 

on the use and operation of the Corvette and to 

establish an organized effort to encourage others 

to participate in the enjoyment connected with the 

use and ownership of the Corvette ~ America's 

Sports Car!  CCI member Denny Luther sits on 

the NCCC Executive Board in the position of 

Parliamentarian.  There are 16 regions across the 

United States with 234 NCCC clubs.  Prior to the 

April/May Governors’ Meeting, there were 

16,790 NCCC members.  Corvette Club of Iowa 

(CCI) is one of those 234 clubs.  CCI was 

founded in 1962 and became part of the West 

Region of NCCC.  CCI also has representation on 

the Regional Board with Nan Brittain, Regional 

Membership Director (RMD); Jay Hommer, 

Treasurer; and Linda Hommer, Secretary. 

As club governor, I am the liaison between the 

NCCC/West Region and CCI.  As such, I attend 

Governors’ Meetings, report the business of those 

sessions to club members and am responsible for 

issuing NCCC membership materials.  As a CCI 

member, you are part of a group of more than 

16,000 like-minded people from around the 

country who are resources when you need 

information, participants at competition events 

and friends in new places when you want to 

socialize.  There are also a number of NCCC 

members, nation-wide, who are part of a program 

called Family Helping Family.  The idea of this 

program is to provide someone to reach out to for 

help if you’re traveling and your car breaks down 

or you have trouble away from home.  (For more 

information about Family Helping Family, go to 

the NCCC Website or contact me.) 

I hope that I have given you an idea of what 

you’ve become part of by joining CCI/NCCC.  

The more I learn about how the club functions 

and how it fits into the bigger picture (NCCC), 

the more I enjoy it. 

See you soon! 

 Gary Foster,  Governor 

 

Meeting Minutes 

Board Meeting, 

April 6, 2021 

The April CCI Board meeting, held at Old 

Chicago in Ankeny, was called to order @ 

7:53PM by President Nichole DiMaio.  Members 

at this meeting:  Laurie McCracken, Dave 

Howard, Jeff Jackson, Nichole DiMaio, Gary 

Foster, Wayne Weidmann, Luke Stilley, Pat 

Whalen and Mike Golightly. 

Officer Reports 

President’s Report:  Nichole started with the Vice 

President Nomination of Carrol McCracken.  The 

concern is the conflict with the Board meeting 

day.  Discussion was had and it was decided to 

meet the first Thursday of the month.  Nicole 

brought up the idea of simplifying the club and 

the Board of Director’s positions in order to allow 

less need for volunteers as the club is getting older 

and we are having a hard time recruiting for the 

Board. 

Secretary’s Report:  Jeff asked for comments on 

the March Board minutes.  There were none and a 

motion to approve them was made by Nichole.  

Gary seconded and the motion passed 

unanimously.  The Board reviewed the changes to 

the By-Laws and agreed there were no additional 

changes required.  By-Law changes can be 

brought to the membership.  Treasurer’s Report:  

Laurie shared the Treasurer’s Report.  CD has 

matured and was rolled into checking account.  

Rates have been reviewed and discussion was had 

as to best way to get return on funds.  Laurie will 

look into options.  Square Account and PayPal 

have been set up.  Motion to send Treasurer’s 

report to membership was made by Nichole, 

seconded by Gary and the motion carried 

unanimously. 

Vice-President/Social Director’s Report:  position 

still TBD – no report.  Governor’s Report:  Gary 

said Ankeny is set up and ready to go for the 

Autocross.  Chariton is still in the works and 

logistics being worked out.  Governor’s Meeting 

conference call will be held the 18th of April.  
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conference call will be held the 18th of April.  

Meeting in St. Louis is still planned in person.  

Competition Director’s Report:  Luke asked for 

discussion of making an Ankeny flyer for 

promotional purposes and advertising.  Looking to 

go through the trailer before the event. 

Member at Large Report:  Wayne has lined up 

Karl Chevrolet for April general meeting in main 

meeting room.  Discussion was had over whether 

to have food or not provided.  The consensus was 

to have membership bring their own food and we 

can decide for future meetings.  Discussion about 

having a birthday cake as the club’s 59th birthday 

is April 15th.  Editor’s Report:  Dave will put 

information in Sportsmate about the cake and 

kicking off the lead-up to our 60th anniversary.  

Points Director’s Report:  Mike is temporarily 

filling this role and has been gathering points and 

will post to NCCC after the April membership 

meeting.  Membership Director’s Report:  Mike 

said we have one official new member, one in the 

works and a late renewal.  Social Media 

Director’s Report:  Pat has been learning how to 

upload documents to the website.  All updates 

need to be sent to the club email, 

corvetteclubiowa@gmail.com, and then Pat will 

upload them.  Will be posting on Facebook about 

the Bob Brown Sponsorship, along with several 

other posts for upcoming events and 

communications to membership. 

Old Business:  none.  New Business:  none.  Next 

Board meeting is Thursday, May 6th. 

Motion for adjournment by Gary was seconded by 

Wayne and meeting adjourned at 9:04PM. 

 Respectfully, 

 Jeff Jackson,  Secretary 

 

General Meeting, 

April 20, 2021 

The April general meeting was held in person in 

the Board Room at Karl Chevrolet in Ankeny.  

The meeting was called to order @ 7:00PM by 

President Nichole DiMaio.  Members at this 

meeting:  see sign in sheet.  New Members and 

Guests:  new member Gabe Korte has an ’09.  

New member Bill Applegate joined before 

COVID hit with an ‘85 coupe and likes to restore 

cars.  Brian Sult is rejoining CCI after a short 

absence and is currently driving a Camaro ZL1 

but hoping to get a C8. 

Officer Reports 

President’s Report:  Nichole is glad we are in 

person and expressed thanks to Karl’s for hosting 

us.  Memorial Weekend Autocross coming up and 

she’s hoping to see everyone there.  Secretary’s 

Report:  Jeff Jackson asked for comments on the 

minutes and none were offered.  Denny Luther 

then made a motion to approve the minutes as 

published.  Jim Lucas seconded and the motion 

carried unanimously.  By-Law changes were 

shared and discussed, will be voted on in May.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Laurie McCracken gave a 

March, 2021 financial report.  A motion to 

approve her report was made by Gary Foster, 

seconded by Nan Brittain and the motion carried 

unanimously. 

Vice-President/Social Director’s Report:  Carrol 

McCracken is nominee for VP.  Motion to 

approve Carrol McCracken as VP made by Jay 

Hommer and seconded by Jim Lucas.  Motion 

carried unanimously.  Board will meet in May at 

Old Chicago in Ankeny.  Governor’s Report:  

Gary Foster said he will be attending the NCCC 

Governors meeting next month in St. Louis.  No 

interest was shown in Points Director so Michael 

Golightly will continue in the position for now.  

Competition Director’s Report:  Luke Stilley gave 

an update on Ankeny Airport May 29-31 and said 

FAA has approved the event.  This weekend if 

anyone is interested in a practice, SCCA is having 

an event at Adventureland.  Chariton event on 26th 

and 27th of June is still moving forward. 

Member at Large Report:  Wayne Weidmann said 

$88 collected for 50/50 drawing… $44 went to 

winner Jim Mathern.  Looking to next month’s 

general meeting being at Bob Brown.  Editor’s 

Report:  Dave Howard indicated that By-Law 

changes will be published in the Sportsmate next 

month.  Also pointed out great article by Gary 

Foster.  Points Director’s Report:  Mike had no 

report.  Membership Director’s Report:  Mike said 

we are at seven new members in the first quarter 

and one late reregister.  Currently at 117-118 

members.  To celebrate CCI’s 59th year, Mike 

brought a cake.  Looking to create a committee to 

help plan the 60th anniversary next year.  He 

recognized longevity of members in the club – 

Paul & Sheila Wyman joined in 1995 for 26 years 

with CCI; Carol Wisnousky with 32 years; John 

Snyder, 33 years; Jay Hommer, 34 years & Linda, 

32 years; Wayne Weidmann, 36 years & Cheryl, 

mailto:corvetteclubiowa@gmail.com
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25 years; Carl Moyer, 38 years; Carla Mikes, 42 

years; Dave Vance, 47 years; Alan Heggen, 49 

years; Arda Mathern, 54 years; Larry Steffen, 47 

years.  Social Media Director’s Report:  Pat 

Whalen had no report. 

Old Business:  Question was raised about the sign 

on I-35 for the Corvette Club Litter Clean-Up.  

Wayne will follow-up to find the whereabouts of 

the sign.  New Business:  Question about wheel-

base requirement for running an autocross event.  

There is a height requirement.  Tentative date to 

work on the trailer is May 22nd.  Buy and Sell:  C7 

Stage 2 Whickers – if anyone is interested, contact 

Carrol McCracken.  Guy looking for a Corvette 

under $15,000.  Let Paul Wyman know.  Free C6 

console cover still in bag, contact Jim Lucas.  A 

motion for adjournment was made by Denny 

Luther and seconded by Bill Brittain.  Meeting 

adjourned at 7:55PM. 

 Respectfully, 

 Jeff Jackson,  Secretary 

 

CCI Odds and Ends 

General Meeting Details 

We will be meeting in person again in May, this 

time in the conference room at Bob Brown 

Chevrolet.  Here are the details: 

 Bob Brown Chevrolet 
 3600 111th Street 

 Urbandale 

We look forward to seeing everyone face to face 

again this month but please plan to do so safely.  

The dealership requires a mask to enter. 

 

Located on the west side of 111th St in southeast 

quadrant of the I-35/80/Douglas Ave interchange. 

Eat & socialize @ 6:00PM 

Meeting following @ approximately 6:30PM 

Bob Brown’s is providing beverages and cookies.  

Bring your own food if you plan to eat there and 

save room for a cookie! 

See you on the 18th! 

 

Member News 

New Members.  Look to this space for the 

most recent additions to the CCI family.  We have 

11 new members to report for April.  They are 

James & Linda Hanifen from Johnston with a 

2021 Red Mist Coupe, Hope & Chuck Gummow 

of Waukee who have a White 1974 Coupe, Jack 

Smith from Pleasant Hill who owns a 2007 

Special Red Coupe, Vikas & Jennifer Goel with a 

2020 Rapid Blue Coupe and Jim Sink who has a 

2005 Black Coupe.  Also rejoining CCI after a 

couple years absence are Brian & MacKenzie Sult 

along with Nick Sult.  The Sults are currently 

looking for a C8.  We welcome you all to CCI! 

Birthdays.  Wishing a Happy Birthday to the 

following members with May birthdates: 

Larry Pawlosky 5/7 

Vikas Goel 5/11 

Ken Loneman 5/13 

Mary Harrington 5/14 

Lori Quinlan 5/14 

Dana Bentzinger 5/22 

Jim Jandik 5/25 Dan Norris 5/26 

Speaking of Birthdays…  In April CCI 

held its first in-person meeting since last fall and 

kicked off our 60th anniversary celebration with 

cake to recognize the club’s 59th birthday.  

Although the club dates back to 1960, and is one of 

the few remaining Charter Clubs of NCCC, it was 

April 15, 1962 when it became officially 

incorporated.  Enjoy last month’s meeting photos 

on the next page and look forward to a year of 

activities surrounding our upcoming 60th birthday! 
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 CCI Apparel.  CCI apparel is available from 

Kris & Steve Howard’s KSH Design Studio.  

Choose from long sleeve t-shirts, sweatshirts and 

hoodies.  If you’re new to CCI or just want to 

sport some of the latest designs, you can print the 

order form on Page 18 or use the following link to 

the form: 

 https://docs.google.com/document/d/10z 

 ro0eP0a5-53oDLtYALP6J1owotKnPh 

 QefaVGe8_HU/edit?usp=sharing 

Custom embroidery services are now available 

from KSH also!  Check with Kris or Steve if you 

want a piece of CCI apparel embroidered. 

By-Laws Review.  Jeff Jackson, who chaired 

the By-Laws Review Committee, presented the 

recommended By-Law changes for discussion 

during our April general meeting.  A full list of 

the changes appears on Page 10 of this newsletter.  

A vote at the upcoming May general meeting is 

the final step to incorporating these changes into 

CCI’s By-Laws. 

 

Events 

Here’s a wrap-up of recently held events along 

with a description of events on the horizon: 

Flying Low Autocross.  CCI’s first 

autocross event of the season is all set for the 

Ankeny Airport over Memorial Day weekend 

from May 29th - 31st.  There will be seven low-

speed events per day for a total of 21 during the 

3-day weekend.  If you plan to participate, be sure 

to get your registration sent in before May 20th to 

take advantage of the early-bird discount.  You’ll 

find the flyer starting on Page 12. 

 

Save the Date! 

Mark your calendars and look for more details in 

upcoming issues of Sportsmate: 

June 26-27, 2021.  Plans for our second 

autocross event, Wheels Down at the Chariton 

Airport, are now set for June.  This event will 

feature a total of 14 low-speeds, along with a roll-

in car show on the town square.  Keep in mind 

that this event also has an early-bird discount 

period – this one lasts up to June 18th.  The flyer 

appears starting on Page 14. 

  

  

  

  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Ozro0eP0a5-53oDLtYALP6J1owotKnPhQefaVGe8_HU/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Ozro0eP0a5-53oDLtYALP6J1owotKnPhQefaVGe8_HU/edit?usp=sharing


 9 

   

Buy & Sell 

FOR SALE:  Chrome Wheels and 

Tires.  Wheels:  Front 18”x8.5”, Rear 19”x10”.  

Speedline not Repos.  Fit 2005-2013 Corvette 

w/Std. & Z 51 Susp.  Also 2014-2018 w/Std. 

Susp.  Tires:  Yokohama Avan Neoa Ado8r.  

Front 255”x35”x18”, Rear 295”x30”x19”, 6/32” 

Tread.  Price reduced again:  now $1,200 for all.  

Contact:  Larry Steffen 515-975-3885. 

FOR SALE:  Limited Edition Print.  
Hometown Hero by Dave Barnhouse.  No. 797 of 

1950.  Features 1958 Corvette.  Unframed.  Image 

size 27.5 x 16.  $95.  Phone or text Larry Mark at 

641-230-0002. 

 

FOR SALE:  C7 Corvette.  2015 Base 

Corvette 1 LT Convertible.  Like new condition, 

10,500 miles.  8 spd automatic transmission, rare 

color combination.  Second owner, since March, 

2017.  Asking $49k.  Call Bob @ 612-308-4015. 

 

 

  

Advertise Here 
Contact the Editor today at 

zzshark74@msn.com 

to place your ad 

  

  

  

mailto:zzshark74@msn.com
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 Recommended 2021 Changes/Additions 
to 

CCI BY-LAWS 

(strikethrough = deleted language, underline = new language) 

ARTICLE 2 

MEMBERSHIP 

SECTION 2 – Definition: 

A. Individual Member-A member of CCI (a not for profit Iowa corporation). 

 

ARTICLE 3 

DUES 

SECTION 1 – Initial dues of the CCI “Corvette Club of Iowa, Inc.” shall be accepted anytime during the 

year. 

SECTION 2 – Those wishing to join after the August General Membership meeting will pay current year 

dues which will cover be for the remainder of that year plus and the entire following year. 

 

ARTICLE 4 

OFFICERS, APPOINTED BOARD MEMBERS, THEIR DUTIES AND 

TERM OF OFFICE 

SECTION 4 – One appointed Registered Corporate Agent. 

SECTION 5 – Duties 

A. The duties of the President are to preside at meetings and to act as official officer for any club 

meetings.  The President has the responsibility of conducting the meetings according to “Roberts 

Rules of Order”.  The President has the right to call any special meetings considered necessary.  

Proper notice of special meetings shall be given at least three (3) days in advance.  The President 

is responsible for supervising and coordinating the activities of all elected Board members.  The 

President is to insure elected officers fulfill their obligations and appoint committee chairpersons 

and members promptly.  The President should verify whom the Registered Agent is annually.  

The name will be published on the website and in the Sportsmate. 

L. The duty of the Registered Corporate Agent is to submit the bi-annual corporate report to the 

Iowa Secretary of State.  This report maintains CCI’s status as an active not for profit corporation 

in the state of Iowa.  The Registered Corporate Agent is responsible for forwarding the receipt to 

CCI Secretary that is received once the bi-annual corporate report is successfully filed.  The 

Registered Corporate Agent is appointed by the President and is currently Tim Ford. 

SECTION 6 – Elections of Officers 

B. The General Membership will vote to fill a vacancy or resignation of an elected officer.  Balloting 

(including absentee) will be done at the September General Membership meeting by secret ballot.  

If elected positions have only one candidate running unopposed, they may be voted on by the 

membership to that position by acclamation. 
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 Recommended 2021 Changes/Additions 
to 

SUPPLEMENTAL RULES of CCI BY-LAWS 

(strikethrough = deleted language, underline = new language) 

MEETINGS 

1. Board meetings of this club shall be on a day during the first full week of the month.  This day will be 

agreed upon by the Board. normally be held on the first(1st) Tuesday of each month unless a conflict 

exists. 

2. General Membership meetings of this club shall be held on the (3rd) Tuesday of each month. 

 

TREASURER 

7. An annual donation of at least $750 to the West Region Scholarship Fund will be made in 

February in the names of Don and Erna Hoskins and in memory of deceased CCI members, as 

funds permit. 

 

EDITOR AND TREASURER 

1. Business advertisements may be placed in the Sportsmate by interested parties in exchange for 

payment of an annual fee.  The Editor and Treasurer will establish and recommend to the Board 

review the fee structure each year in the month of November.  The Treasurer will then submit an 

invoice to each existing advertiser by December 1.  Ads will run from January through December 

of each year.  Pro rata adjustment of the fee for any new advertiser who purchases an ad after 

January will be determined by the Editor and Treasurer.  Ads will be available in one of the 

following: 1) business card up to ¼ page at $60, 2) greater than ¼ page up to ½ page at $120, 3) 

full page at $180.  Club members, paid advertisers and event sponsors can each place up to three 

specific ads free of charge in the Buy & Sell section of any single issue of the Sportsmate. 

 

CLUB POINTS 

9. Social events can be strictly social in nature, community service oriented (including charities) or a 

combination of the two.  In the case of combined social and community service event, party points 

and community service points will be awarded, however, members must attend both segments of the 

event to be awarded both sets of points.  Notices of the events must be published in the Sportsmate in 

flyer form indicating four (4) party points and/or four (4) community service points will be awarded.  

The notice/flyer must be communicated to membership no later than seven (7) days prior to the event 

and indicating four (4) party points and/or four (4) community service points will be awarded. 
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Thanks to our Sponsors 

 

Wayne & Judi Nikolish 
Bob Brown Chevrolet 
Jim & Sandy Lucas 
Smokey D’s BBQ 

Dave Howard  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Dave Howard 

Sportsmate Editor 

500 Thornton Ave. 

Des Moines, IA  50315 
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